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Significant Events: 

 

On the following dates/times Elsmere Bureau of Police officers handled the below 

incidents and seized the following drugs, money and/or weapons. 

 

 

 

December 17, 2019: 

 

Robbery 

  
On Tuesday, December 17, 2019, officers responded to the Metro PCS store located in 

the 900 Block of Kirkwood Highway for the report of a robbery with a weapon.  The 

employee reported that a Hispanic male suspect entered the store and demanded money 

while displaying a folding knife.   

 

It appears that this is the same suspect who robbed the Metro PCS on Maryland Avenue 

this past Sunday.  Det. Sowden made contact with DSP Troop 2 and will be following 

up.   

 

                 

December 27, 2019: 

 

 

Attempted Robbery 

 

On Friday, December 27, 2019 at 2345 hours, Officers responded to the Wawa located at 

915 New Road for attempted robbery that had just taken place.  A white male subject 

wearing a dark long sleeve shirt entered the store and ordered the cashier to open the 

register.  The suspect implied he had a weapon.  The subject did leave the store without 

getting any money.  It was later learned that this same individual who attempted a 

robbery at the McDonalds by Prices Corner.  The subject was seen fleeing from that 

incident in a dark colored BMW.  Below is a still photo of the suspect.  If anyone has any 

information, you are asked to call Det. Scot Sowden at (302) 998-1173 x 208. 

 

 



 
 

 

 


